

Porter County Board of Health
Tuesday March 3, 2020
Room 102A

In Attendance:  Chairman Martin Moeller, Health Officer Dr. Maria Stamp, Attorney Dave Hollenbeck, Donna Werner, Elizabeth Forbes, Suzanne Phelps, Kathy Lemmon, Dr. Patrick Fleming , Dr. Derek Gasper, and Administrator Letty Zepeda.


Chairman Moeller called the meeting to order and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion to accept the minutes of the February 4, 2020 meeting was made by Dr. Derek Gasper and seconded by Suzanne Phelps.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Announcements:

Next meeting is scheduled for April 7, 2020 in the Commissioners Chambers.

New Business:

Septic Appeal:  for Stonebridge Subdivision Lot 6.  This is the same subdivision as the last appeal.  The developer placed fill at the front of the lot.  John McQuestion, Soil Scientist conducted a soil test on the fill area and the fill is at 38 inches with 12 inch compaction.  There is no water within six feet and the lot has sandy soil.  Usable area is 25,102 square feet.  The house would be built at the front of the lot where the fill is located and there is plenty of space for the original septic and a move over area.  Mr. McQuestion spoke on how the 30,000 sqft minimum lot requirement came about.  Mr. McQuestion stated that it goes back to zoning requirements for R1. 

 Motion to approve the septic was made by Elizabeth Forbes and seconded by Kathy Lemmon.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Old Business:

Dave Hollenbeck is still waiting on a response from the State Attorney’s office on the Veterans Fees.

Dave has also been in contact with Porter Starke regarding the MOU and hopes to have more at the next Board of Health Meeting.

A motion to approve the January 2020 claims was made by Donna Werner and seconded by Suzanne Phelps.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]COVID-19 is currently not a pandemic.  China followed 1000 patients and the mortality rate was 1.4%.  Some were less symptomatic.  We are in contact with the ISDH on patients that require monitoring.   Medium Risk individuals are being asked to self quarantine.  We are monitoring some “medium risk individuals” and this is done by contacting them twice daily to check symptoms.  We are also working with ISDH on preparedness plans.  

Dr. Stamp has been asked to speak at the 3/17/20 Commissioners meeting to discuss how the Health Department is prepared to handle the situation.

A motion to adjourn made by Donna Werner and seconded by Dr. Patrick Fleming.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

